
WAC 468-600-722  State objection to subcontractors.  (1) Prior to 
the execution of any contract with a proposer, the proposer must pro-
vide the department with a list of all major subcontractors who will 
perform work in the construction, operation or maintenance of the 
project. All subcontractors must be legally eligible to perform or 
work on public contracts under federal and Washington law and regula-
tions. No subcontractor will be accepted who is ineligible to receive 
public works contracts in the state of Washington.

(2) If the department has reasonable objection to any proposed 
subcontractor, the department is authorized to require, before the ex-
ecution of a contract, an apparently successful proposer to submit an 
acceptable substitute. In such case, the proposer must submit an ac-
ceptable substitute, and the contract may, at the department's discre-
tion, be modified to equitably account for any difference in cost ne-
cessitated by the substitution. The department will set a maximum time 
period from the date of the department's written demand for substitu-
tion within which to make an acceptable substitution. A proposer's 
failure to make an acceptable substitution at the end of the time pe-
riod will constitute sufficient grounds for the department to refuse 
to execute a contract, without incurring any liability for the refus-
al. In setting a maximum time period, the department shall consider 
the scope of the subcontract, availability of other subcontractors, 
and whether the disapproved subcontractor is identified in the propos-
al as an equity contributor or source of other financial support to 
the project relied on by the proposer. Following such identification, 
the proposer shall be granted an additional maximum time period as de-
termined by the department to conclude negotiations of acceptable 
terms and conditions with that substitute major subcontractor.

(3) The department may not require any proposer to engage any 
subcontractor, supplier, other person or organization against whom the 
proposer has reasonable objection.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 47.29.030. WSR 07-04-095, § 468-600-722, 
filed 2/6/07, effective 3/9/07.]
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